CHISWICK HORTICULTURAL AND ALLOTMENTS SOCIETY
The meeting of the

Chiswick Horticultural and Allotments Society (CHS) Committee

held on Wednesday 27 May 2015 at 7.30pm at

the CHS Trading Hut, Staveley Road, Chiswick W4 _____________________________________________________

MINUTES

1. Attendance

Michael Flinders
Henry Gewanter

John Gill

Fran Goloway. 

Ben Jones
Andrew Steele
Apologies – Alastair Britten, David Burton, Jill Morris, Everard Whitehouse 

2. Minutes of the meetings held on 15 April, 13 May and (EGM/AGM)17 May 2015
The minutes were approved.
3. Matters arising
Allotment management – HG to follow up. (Fran noted that she had read in a Hounslow strategic plan 2006-12 that CHAS was to be a test case for self-management.  Andrew says he was aware of it, but it wasn’t followed up by the Council).

Standpipes – Ben reported that he had sent a follow-up to Sarah Ruane at the Council but that she has not responded. 

Carole Weale tree – on order.
Presenter for Autumn Show – John suggested Ruth Willmott, who has agreed.
Mike’s greenhouses – Mike had brought in samples to show the Committee.  Andrew says he will buy one and Fran may.  Andrew will assemble one and Fran will arrange for photos to be taken which can be put on the website (and referred to in the Newsletter).
Henry thanked Mike for his generous offer (waiving all cost beyond the actual purchase price).  We will store as many as possible in the Show Hut, making space by moving the chairs into the Trading Hut. 

4.
Events and Activities
a) Centenary dinner – Henry has confirmed with the harpist’s father that she will attend (£100).  Everard will be chasing up Fullers this week on sponsorship. Henry asked if we could charge less for a vegetarian option – Henry to ask Alastair if we can get it for less.
b) NT visits (Mottisfont & Upton) – Mottisfont today (apparently Jill driving).  Everard indicates that he has cancelled the bus for Upton due to lack of interest. Fran reminded that we should see that the status of these trips is on the website.
c) Schools – Only three schools have shown interest (St. Margarets, Grove Park and Strand on the Green) and Everard is following up.
d) Quiz Night – no new developments.
5. Finance Report

No finance report.

No quote yet on solar panels.  There are other suppliers but quality is an issue. 
6.           Membership

Membership of 213 renewals plus 54 new so far. John believes that the publicity in the Chiswick & Brook Green magazine has been helpful in promoting membership. 

e believes the article
Henry has volunteered to contribute £100 in reprinting the membership form (green A4 form) with the new membership rates.  Before he does so, he asked all Committee members to let him know any changes they want to it.  

7.
           Website

Nothing new to report. Jo continues to seek contributions from members to put on the site.

8.
          Any Other Business
The Committee decided to set Committee meetings on the last Wednesday of every month (except August and December).  Thus, 24 June; 29 July; 30 September; 28 October; and 25 November.

The Duke of Devonshire will attend the Summer Show along with Paul Lynch and the Lord Lt. of Middlesex.  It was suggested we approach the latter to present the awards.

Show – John asked that members come at 3 p.m. on Saturday 27 June to set up for the Summer Show the next day. Mike suggested we give children participating a small present (such as a compass) and will look on Ebay to see what is available – he was authorised to spend up to £100 for 20 presents.  All child participants will also get bags of sweets.  Andrew has agreed to run both a raffle and a tombola at the Show – he will buy a few items for the raffle. 

Henry noted that we are now members of Garden Organic and their Heritage Seed Library and have thus received 12 packets of seed which he will pass on to Fran. He referred to the Biochar experiment being run by the Centre for Agroecology, Water and resilience at Coventry University, who are asking for volunteer gardeners to participate in the experiment. Henry will scan the correspondence on the subject and ask Jo and Jill to highlight it on the website and in the newsletter.  
Jill to put a request in the newsletter for additional help to water the greenhouse plants as the limited staff are now having to come in daily.  Henry noted that everyone on the Committee should have keys to the Staveley Road gate and the Trading Hut.

Next Committee meeting on 24 June.
Events

· Saturday 13 June – Centenary dinner
· Wednesday 24 June – Committee meeting

· Saturday 27 June – set up for Summer Show (3 p.m.)
· Sunday 28 June – Summer Show

· Sunday 26 July – Summer party
· Wednesday 29 July  - Committee meeting
· Saturday 5 September – Autumn show

· Wednesday 23 September – Visit to Upton House (NT)?
· Wednesday 30 September – Committee meeting

· Wednesday 28 October – Committee meeting

· Wednesday 25 November – Committee meeting
· Saturday 28 November – Quiz Night

· Sunday 20 December – Christmas party

To do list
Alastair 
· Coordinate centenary dinner (and check on veg option)
Andrew

· Assemble greenhouse for photographing 
· Arrange tombola and raffle for Summer Show
Ben

· Follow up on allotment matters with Council

Dave

· Follow up on solar panels for Hut
Everard

· Follow up with Fullers about sponsoring centenary dinner

· Follow up with schools
· Decide what to do about Upton trip (if cancelled, should be noted on website)
Fran

· Arrange photography of Mike’s greenhouses
· Pick up Heritage seeds from Henry
Henry

· Follow up on music for centenary dinner

· Follow up with Heritage Seed Library

· Liaise with Alastair about veg option for dinner

· Print off new membership form

Jill

· Put references in newsletters to – Mike’s greenhouses (once photos available),  volunteers to water greenhouse plants, Biochar experiment
· Follow up on Carole Weale tree
Jo

· Put photos of greenhouses on website
All

· Let Henry know any changes to the membership form
